

# Principal Message for May 26, 2025

## Greetings Carroll Families,

I hope everyone is enjoying the three-day weekend. Please see information about upcoming events.

## Monday May 26, 2025, is Memorial Day, there is no school for students.

Parents, please note the following about quarter four report cards. All final grades will be tallied on June 13, 2025. Report cards will be mailed on June 17, 2025. If you desire to have a hard copy before June 17th, you can contact the data manager.

Parents this is the final week of preparation before the EOGs. Please encourage your child to study in preparation for EOG's. Please see links with EOG resources, **NCDPI** <u>released resources</u>, released test items <u>LINK</u>

With the final weeks of school remaining, it is imperative that students complete and turn in all assignments every Friday to avoid placeholder grades which can lower their averages. Please be sure to speak with your child and check their Canvas assignments to ensure all work is completed and submitted.

We are seeking volunteers for EOG testing June 4-6. Please consider volunteering as a hallway monitor and/or proctor for upcoming EOY testing. Complete <u>THIS FORM</u> or reach out to our Testing Coordinator, Brianna Brown (bbrown4@wcpss.net) for more information.

## 8th Grade Families - This is a final reminder of End of Year Activities

The 8th Grade Dance will be held on Friday, June 6, 2025 from 5pm to 7pm in the Gym. All students that have met <u>expectations</u> (<u>Spanish</u>) will receive their dance ticket on Friday, June 6, 2025. All students will receive a <u>Dance Permission Form</u> (<u>Spanish</u>) on Friday, May 23, 2025 in Homeroom. This form must be signed and returned to Homeroom teacher by Friday, May 30, 2025.

The 8th Grade Field Day will be June 10, 2025, from 8am - 11am. Information on how to volunteer will be provided soon.

The 8th Grade Moving-Up Ceremony will be June 12, 2025 at 8:30am. All students will receive 4 tickets in Homeroom on June 9, 2025. All students will receive an <u>Early Release Permission Form</u> (<u>Spanish</u>) on Friday, May 23rd. This form must be signed and returned to their homeroom teacher by Thursday, June 12th if they are planning to dismiss from school at the conclusion of the ceremony.

# **Schoolwide Expectations**

As we prepare for the end of the school year, parents please be sure to speak with your child about demonstrating appropriate behaviors in all settings of the school environment. We want all students in school daily working towards closing out the year successfully. Students who skip classes, fail to listen to adults, create a disruptive environment will have consequences appropriate to the behavior demonstrated.



## **Volunteers Needed!**

If you would like to help with any of the 8<sup>th</sup> grade End Of Year festivities, please click on the links below. Donations are requested for field day and volunteers are requested for all three events. Thank you!!!

8th Grade Ceremony

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C054DACAE2DA1FDC61-56651665-8thgrade

8th Grade Field Day

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C054DACAE2DA1FDC61-56806999-8thgrade

8th Grade Dance

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C054DACAE2DA1FDC61-56650950-8thgrade

School hours are 7am to 2:15pm. The tardy bell rings at 7:30am. Office hours are from 7am - 3pm. All visitors must have and show ID to checkout a student. A phone will be needed to scan the QR code at the main entrance for checkout. Any visitors accessing the campus must report directly to the main office.

#### **School Attendance**

Students who are experiencing the following symptoms should stay home using the guidance below:

- Fever of 100.4 or higher (24 hrs fever free without fever-reducing medication)
- Diarrhea (12 hrs free of symptoms)
- Nausea and Vomiting (12 hrs free of symptoms)
- Severe headache

Please submit the note electronically to Ms. Rich (trich3@wcpss.net) for any missed days of school.

Yours,

Mr. G. Major Principal